
June 12, 2017 

Via Electronic Mail and Courier 

Newfoundland and Labrador Board 
of Commissioners of Public Utilities 

120 Torbay Road 
P.O. Box 21040 
St John's, NL A1A 582 

Paul L. Coxworthy 
Direct Dial: 709.570.8830 
pcoxworthy@stewartmcke!vey.com 

Attention: Ms. G. Cheryl Blundon, Director of Corporate Services 
and Board Secretary 

Dear Ms. Blundon: 

Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro - 2013 General Rate Application - Orders Nos. 
P.U. 14(2017) and P.U. 16(2017) - Compliance Application 

We write further to the Grant Thornton report on Hydro's Compliance Application, filed June 6, 
2017, and to the Board's correspondence dated June 7, 2017, requesting that any comments on 
the Compliance Application and Grant Thornton's above-noted report be submitted to the Board 

today, Monday, June 12, 2017. 

We can advise that the Island Industrial Customer Group has no further comments on the 
Compliance Application, whether arising from the above-noted Grant Thornton report or 
otherwise, other than to note that the rates for industrial customers are being considered 
separately by the Board, and that the Island Industrial Customer Group respectfully awaits the 
Board's order in that separate process. 

We trust this is in order. 

Yours truly, 

Paul L Coxworthy 

PLC/kmcd 

c. Tracey L Pennell, Senior Counsel, Regulatory, Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro 
Gerard Hayes, Newfoundland Power 
Dennis Browne, O.C. Consumer Advocate 
Dean A. Porter, Poole Althouse 
Thomas J. O'Reilly O.C., Cox & Palmer 
Genevieve M. Dawson, Benson Buffett 
Yvonne Jones, MP Labrador 
Senwung Luk, Olthuis, Kleer, Townshend LLP 
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